(17) Chris Coons
Services as City Manager from 2/16/85
2/28/85

525.00

(18) Winifred Jensen
Services as City Recorder
Use of home for February
13 hrs. @ \$7.51
Mileage - 14 miles @ 20¢

100.00 97.63 2.80

200.43

10. Mountain Bell to Provide Street and Home Addresses

Mayor reported a discussion with Mountain Bell where they have offered to provide street signs and house numbers. He asked Ken to look further into the matter.

It was suggested that a map 4×8 with all the street names on it and an ariel photo of Higland be prepared. Chris will check on the matter.

11. Public Hearing on High School Principal's Termination

Mayor Adamson noted that a public hearing had been set for March 25th to clarify reasons the high school principal has been asked to leave American Fork High School.

Request for De-Annexation of Training School Property from Highland

Mayor Adamson stated he had received a call from Owen Dean concerning the de-annexation of training school property from Highland. It was noted that the water for the park is being provided by Highland Water Company but that this could be changed, also Highland City is handling the sewer. Chris asked about the boundaries on the 4800 West road. The Council discussed including the road in the de-annexation. The following questions need to be answered relative to this request: 1) Where is the school located? 2) Does the State own all the property in that area? 3) Have 4800 West taken in the disconnection. 4) Is American Fork interested in taking in this property?

Chris suggested sitting down and talking with the parties involved. Mayor Adamson suggested a meeting one hour before City Council on March 13th. Information will need to be given to the Council members prior to that time.

13. Street Light at 9600 North 6000 West

Boyd Wilson had learned that Utah Power and Light would be willing to install a street light and pole on the northeast corner of 9600 North and 6000 West for a monthly charge of \$10.52 (wood pole), or for another \$2.35 per month on a steel pole. This would be a 95 lumens light. An additional \$3.90 per month would be charged for a 16,000 lumens light.